
Special dates 
of interest: 

 June 18-20 
FFGC/UF short 
course seminar 

 June 18-20 
FFGC/Wekiva 
youth camps 

 June 19   
Deadline to 
register for 
Leadership 
seminar. 

 June 20 Tri-
County 
Horticulture 
Study group  

 June 24 Leadership 
Seminar 
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The goals and objectives of District 

I are to promote the goals and 

objectives of FFGC, DSR, and NGC. 

District I shall be dedicated to growing 

and retaining our members, providing 

the best possible education to our 

members and the public through 

offering Short Course North, Floral 

Design Studies, Digging It, Horticulture 

Studies Groups, Flower Show Schools, 

Symposiums, and hosting FFGC 

Conventions when asked. District I is 

dedicated to caring for our 

environment and educating its 

members and the public at large. 

District I officers shall be dedicated to 

assisting and mentoring garden clubs 

and circles and offer programs when 

invited to do so. The District Director 

shall make every effort to visit clubs 

and circles and offer programs when 

invited to do so. 

 

 

 

 

District I Flower and Wildflower 
Sarracenia flava, The Yellow Pitcher Plant grows native in 

the Florida Panhandle. It is a carnivorous perennial dining 

on insects, needing full sun and ample water (constantly 

moist but only briefly flooded). In its own family, 

Sarraceniaceae, the upright pitchers grow to nearly 3 feet 

tall and sport open lids. Pitchers are yellowish-green with 

striking crimson veins. Large bright yellow pendulous 

showy flowers grow to 4 inches wide.                                                                             

 

 

District Director  Tina Tuttle 
Ttuttle1954@gmail.com 

District I Color:  Yellow-green 
 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sarracenia_flava
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Identification: Male is yellow with 

dark tiger stripes. Female has 2 forms: 

one yellow like the male and the other 

black with shadows of dark stripes. 

Hind wing of both female forms has a 

row of striking blue chevrons and an 

iridescent blue wash over parts of the 

interior hind wing. The upper side hind 

wing has a prominent orange marginal 

spot that is generally larger than the 

row of pale marginal spots. On the 

underside of forewing of spring 

individuals the row of marginal spots 

District I Butterfly: Eastern Tiger Swallowtail (Papilio glaucus) 

 
may be merged into a continuous 

band, thus appearing similar to the 

Canadian Tiger Swallowtail. 

Wing Span: 2 1/2 - 4 1/2 inches  

Life History: Two broods in the 

north, three in the south. Males 

patrol for receptive females. 

Females lay eggs singly on host 

leaves. Caterpillars eat leaves and 

rest on silken mats on the upper 

surface of leaves. Chrysalis 

overwinter. 

Flight: 3 flights from February-

November in Deep South; 2 flights 

from May-September in north. 

Caterpillar Hosts: Leaves of various 

plants including wild cherry (Prunus), 

sweet bay (Magnolia), basswood 

(Tilia), tulip tree (Liriodendron), birch 

(Betula), ash (Fraxinus), cottonwood 

(Populus), mountain ash (Sorbus), and 

willow (Salix). Adult Food: Nectar of 

flowers from a variety of plants 

including wild cherry and lilac (Syringa 

vulgaris). Milkweed (Asclepias) and 

Joe-Pye Weed [Eupatorium] are 

favorites in summer. 

Habitat: Deciduous broadleaf woods, 

forest edges, river valleys, parks, and 

suburbs. 

Range: Eastern North America from 

Ontario south to Gulf coast, west to 

Colorado plains and central Texas. 
 

        

                

A new Floral Design Study Group is being formed. We are looking for students who want to learn MORE than what can be 

covered in just three classes of the Advanced Floral Design Studies Course. We plan to meet the first Saturday of every month – 

September through May – unless that Saturday falls on a holiday weekend, then we will meet the following Saturday. We are forming 

the class right now so if you are interested in attending but have not signed up yet, please notify Linda Henderson, Chairperson, and 

get on the list. If you missed a class in the Advanced Course and would like to get your certificate, the September class will also 

serve as a “make up” class. By attending, making the creative design you missed and having it critiqued, will qualify you for an FFGC 

Certificate of Completion Award in the Advanced Course. As you know, District I covers a four-county area; therefore, we plan to 

hold our classes by moving to a different area each month. A curriculum will be posted as soon as it is complete.  If you have 

completed at least the Basic Floral Design Studies classes, and there is room, you will also be considered. If you are a garden club 

in the area where the class is being held and want to host us, you may also have a Ways and Means table, i.e., when we go to 

Valparaiso either Marie Harrison or Carole Martin will be the instructor and the Valparaiso Garden Club is permitted to have a Ways 

and Means Table along with the District (we prefer items relating to floral design). Please direct your questions and comments to: 

Linda Henderson, Martylinda@msn.com; 850-936-4950. 

Calling All Floral Designers  

District I Newsletter 

 

http://micabiodiversity.blogspot.com/2010/12/eastern-tiger-swallowtail.html
http://www.roanokecountyva.gov/gallery.aspx?PID=8
http://www.lloydspitalnikphotos.com/v/butterflies/eastern_tiger_swallowtail_F5R5936-01.jpg.html
mailto:Martylinda@msn.com
tel:850-936-4950


 

 

  

On Tuesday, April 30th, I was 

installed as your District I Director. It 

was a full evening, the end to a full 

convention and basically, we were all 

exhausted! I have no idea if it was 

sunny or rainy outside as we found no 

time to enjoy the setting of the 

beautiful Sanibel Harbour Marriott 

Resort and Spa. I did take a picture out 

my window of what I have been able 

to enjoy if I hadn’t been at 87th annual 

convention…Lovely, right? Maybe 

someday I can go back as a tourist! 

 

 

 

 

State Meeting Information, by Tina Tuttle 
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The evening began with the District parties. 

Districts I, II and III pooled our resources and 

gathered together for a pre-party featuring our 

signature drink, “Lizard Lips”! Then it was off 

to an elegant banquet featuring former White 

House Chef, entertainer, author and speaker, 

Walter Scheib, who served during both the 

Clinton and Bush administrations.  The menu 

was a mixture of first family favorites with a 

definite southwest and southern faire. 

 

The installation concluded the evening 

with Gloria Blake, Deep South Director 

2013-2015 and former FFGC President, 

officiating. Gloria presented each 

Director and incoming elected officer 

with a candle to signify the legacy and the 

future of the Florida Federation of Garden 

Clubs. Gina Jogan was installed as the FFGC 

Treasurer and Cinny O’Donnell was installed 

as the FFGC Parliamentarian, so District I 

was well represented. Sue Angle was installed 

as our FFGC President for 2013-2015 and 

introduced her theme, “Through the Garden 

Gate.”  An Installation Reception was held 

following the banquet.  

 

 

          

 

Linda Henderson                   Gina Jogan’s                   Gina Jogan, Tina Tuttle 

and Tina Tuttle                        Installation    Beth Wilson & Marie Harrison 

So, what did I wear and why?? I wore the same dress and jacket my mom had worn when she was installed as the District I Director 30 years 

ago! It is of the finest polyester double knit but it is my favorite color, turquoise blue. Mom had actually worn this dress to my wedding in 

1978. It made me feel good to have a part of her be a part of my installation. Mom obviously wore it better than I did! 
 

Tina Tuttle installed as District I         My mom, Leona Venettozzi installed as District I Director 1983          My mom wearing the same dress  

             Director 2013                                              with Cinny O’Donnel and Beth Wilson                                              at my wedding in 1978 

I want to thank each of you for your confidence and trust in me by electing me as your Director. 

I am hopeful that the next 2 years will be both progressive and FUN! 
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District I Awards 

 
  Congratulations to all the FFGC and DSR Award Winners from District I!!! 

You and your club worked very hard this past year and you applied for awards to reflect that effort. 

 Linda Henderson accepted the D-3 Membership Citation for 'raking in new members'. 

Marie Harrison brought home the prized Mentoring Award, #10 for FFGC and for the Deep South! 

Niceville Garden Club won Award #12A for their Newsletter. 

Valparaiso Garden Club took home Award #21 Horticultural Achievement, and #61A the Nell Coe 

Award (Know) for the Tri-county Horticulture Study Group. They also won for their Garden Center, 

Award #63, even though they don't have a garden center and use the local library for meetings!  

Valparaiso also won Award #71, the Ella Joyce Boals Program Award for a single exceptional program--

this one on propagation. 

Sweetbay Garden Club put in a children's garden and won the Clyde D. Ware Award for Civic 

Development, #33 

Navarre Garden Club sponsored a Junior Gardener, Jayla Oyola in the 4th grade, who won for her age 

group the 2013 Smokey Bear/Woodsy Owl Poster Contest.  

Life Memberships were given by Navarre Garden Club to Lynn Wilson and Maxine Hooks, who have 

both worked many years in many ways in support of their club activities. What a surprise! 

Linda Henderson and Marianne Burbach were honored with Pillar of Pride Awards given by their garden 

club friends for their service to District I. 

Thank you all for your award submissions. Your projects and programs are making District I shine! 

 
 Any club or circle wishing to place and order for the FFGC 2014 Floral 

Arrangement Calendar needs to let your Director know before she heads down to 

Orlando on 16 June. Cost for each calendar is $7. Email: ttuttle1954@gmail.com. 
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Calendar of Gardening Events for Northwest 
Florida 

 
June 2-8  NATIONAL GARDEN CLUB WEEK!! 

June 6 Alabama Hydrangea Society presents 
annual Hydrangea Symposium. Birmingham 
Botanical Gardens, $60 registration online. 

Pensacola Rose Society meets on the 2nd Monday 
of the month at the Pensacola Tryon Library at 6pm. 

June18-20  77th FFGC/UF Short Course/Gardening 
and Design Seminar, Gainesville at the new UF 
Straughn Conference Center, $85 registration. For 
more info: cbates727@msn.com  (NOTE: This 
event is sold out, waiting list only) 

June 18-20  FFGC and Wekiva Youth “Critter 
Camp”. For info www.ffgc.org.  

 

June 19  Deadline to register for the District I 
Leadership, Lunch and Learn Ice Cream Social 

June 20 Tri-County Horticulture Study group, an 
outreach organization of the Valparaiso Garden Club, 
to meet at the Valparaiso Museum where Marie 
Harrison will speak on Gingers, followed by tour of 
Marie’s garden and plant swap and sale. 10am. Free, 
no membership or dues, men are welcome.  For 
more info, contact Marie Harrison at 678-2842 
marieharrison@valp.net or Joyce Waters-Smith at 
269-2170 joycews@cox.net 

June 24 District I Leadership, Lunch (bring your own 
sack lunch) and Learn and Ice Cream Social: 

Everything you wanted to know about Garden Club, 
but were afraid to ask!! Navarre Library, 8484 James 
Harvell Rd., 10am. $5 

mailto:ttuttle1954@gmail.com
mailto:cbates727@msn.com
http://www.ffgc.org/
mailto:marieharrison@valp.net
mailto:joycews@cox.net


 

District I Survey 
Thanks to everyone at the District I Meeting last week who took the time to fill out the Garden Club Survey. Out of 

83 attendees, we got 63 responses…makes me wonder what the other 20 people were doing??  

The Garden Club Member Survey is available in this newsletter for you to use with your own garden club and this 

Director would appreciate any surveys you conduct be forwarded to her for incorporation in the totals. The more 

surveys we can include, the more representative of the District the results become! 

Question on the 
survey 

Responses 

How many years have 

you been a Garden 

Club member?  

16  <  5 yrs. 
14  6-10 yrs. 
15  11-15 yrs. 
5  16-20 yrs. 
2  21-25 yrs. 
7 > 26 yrs. 

Why did you first join 
a Garden Club? 

28% to learn about gardening 
15% to learn horticulture 
22% invited by friend or neighbor 

Have you ever 
attended: Several 
activities were listed. 

Many had attended local flower shows, annual meetings, Fun with Flowers and 
district meetings that we hold in the District, 
< ½  attended a state, Deep South or National Convention.  
< 5 people took advantage of the NGC schools or FFGC sponsored Legislative Days 
or the Environmental Camps for kids (as a volunteer). 

What do you like BEST 
about Garden Club? 

Many of you have enjoyed the programs, workshops, field trips and lifelong 

learning that come from being a member. 

You may have joined to learn about gardening, but you have stayed because of 
the wonderful, caring and lifelong FRIENDS you have made! 

What do you like 
LEAST about Garden 
Club? 

Members who don’t participate or volunteer when needed. 
Long, boring meetings. 
 

What do you wish you 
could CHANGE about 
Garden Club? 

Changes members’ attitudes toward participation. 
Make meetings shorter. 
Some wanted fewer projects, some wanted more projects. 

What type of programs 
do you enjoy most in 
your garden club? 

About equally distributed between horticulture, design and environmental topics 

What are your personal 
concerns? 

Air, water, forests, endangered animals and plants 

What do you think is 
the best way to raise 
money for your club 
activities? 

Overwhelmingly, you are holding plant sales and having Ways and Means at your 
meetings. Some few clubs are hosting field trips, luncheon programs and garden 
tours. 

 

Conclusions and 
Comments 

By Tina 

 The best way to recruit new members is still one-on-one invitations! 

 To belong to the Florida Federation means you need to experience the Federation! 
Let’s make plans to step outside the lines of the District and attend the myriad 
opportunities that are happening all around the state. 

 There are ways to shorten the meetings. Most clubs now post minutes, the treasurer’s 
report and the agenda by email to members. Many items of club business are being 
handled by committee instead of the full membership. With these things out of the 
way, the meeting can proceed quickly. 
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Garden Club Member Survey 

 
How many years have you been a Garden Club member? _______________ 

 

Why did you first join a Garden Club? ______________________________ 

 
Have you ever attended: (Circle all that apply.) 
 State Convention    District meetings 
 District workshops    State flower show 
 Local flower shows    Local annual meetings 
 Wekiva/SEEK     Legislative days 
 Floral Design Study Classes   Fun with Flowers Programs 
 Digging it courses    NGC Environmental Studies Course 
 NGC Gardening Studies Course   NGC Landscape Consultant Course 
 Deep South or National Convention  Short Course North or in Gainesville 
 
What do you like BEST about Garden Club? 
 
 
What do you like LEAST about Garden Club? 
 
 
What do you wish you could CHANGE about Garden Club? 
 
 
What type of programs do you enjoy most in your garden club? (Circle all that apply.) 
 Horticulture     Design 
 Environmental     Other_______________________ 
 
What are your personal concerns: (Circle all that apply.) 
 Water Quality     Recycling 
 Forests      Wetlands 
 Endangered Animals    Endangered Plants 
 Civic Beautification    Other_________________________ 
 
Have you ever applied for or received a Scholarship from the District or your garden club?  Yes No 
 
What do you think is the best way to raise money for your club activities? 
 Ways and Means table    Garage Sales 
 Plant Sales     Luncheon Programs 
 Card Parties     Home Parties/Direct Sales 
 Garden Tours     Bake sales 
 Field Trips      Other______________________   
  
 
 
 
 



 
Mother/Daughter or Mother/Grandaughter Tea   Cookie Exchange 
NGC Environmental Study School    Fundraisers of Home Based Businesses: 
Plant Swaps        Tupperware, Scentsy, Jewelry, 
Informal/Themed district meetings     Pampered Chef, Totes, crafts 
Less expensive district luncheons     Miche, Longaberger, Mary Kay 
Card Parties       BUNKO parties 
Craft Shows       Recipe Book sales 
Specialty T-Shirt sales      Spouse/Significant Other Dinner 
Guest Lecturer Series      Bus Tours to special events 
Field Trips       Picnics 
Bake Sale       Car Wash 
Fruit Sales       Demonstrations 
Tour of Private/Botanical Gardens    Make-it and Take-it Workshops 
Floral Design workshops 
 
Other ideas for fundraisers or programs: 
 
 
Thank You! Please return this survey to your District Director: Tina Tuttle, 6755 Hwy 99, Molino, FL 
32577-4048. If you have time, please continue to answer the questions on the back of this page…… 
Would you like to have or attend any of the following programs/events if they were sponsored by the 
District? (Circle all that apply.) 
 

Florida Federation of Garden Clubs, Inc. 
SUPPORTS CLEAN WATER 

Position Statement                                               Adopted September 16, 2010  
 
Florida Federation of Garden Clubs, Inc. is committed to ensuring the availability of water resources that are 
safe for consumption, recreation, irrigation and sanitation without endangering essential ecosystems.  
With over 50,000 miles of rivers and streams; 7,800 lakes; 4,500 square miles of estuaries and bays; more than 700 
springs; and one of the highest producing aquifers in the world, Florida has an abundance of water resources of 
exceptional ecological, economic and recreational value.  
Unfortunately, Florida also faces some of the most challenging water quality issues in the nation. Our precious 
water resources are stressed due to population growth and urban development, hydrologic modifications, 
drought, saltwater intrusion and the proliferation of exotic vegetation. Additionally, nutrients from excessive use 
of fertilizers; bacteria from inadequately treated sewage and from storm-water drains; organic matter from 
debris; heavy metals from industrial discharges, mining, landfills, incinerators, power plants and runoff from 
roadways; and pesticides and herbicides from agricultural fields, lawns, termite control and golf courses 
contribute to unsafe levels of pollution. Florida has over 1,000 water bodies considered too polluted for drinking, 
fishing, and swimming; and Florida’s entire coastline, as well as every lake and river in the state, is subject to 
mercury consumption advisories.  
Florida Federation of Garden Clubs, Inc. appreciates that water is vital to all life, and that water quality impacts 
the quality of our lives. In order to ensure our access to water resources that are safe for consumption, recreation, 
irrigation and sanitation, Florida Federation of Garden Clubs, Inc. supports the following: 
 To Reduce Water Pollution  
●Reduce point sources of pollution (permitted discharges from sewage treatment plants and industrial facilities)  
●Reduce nonpoint sources of pollution (unregulated runoff from agricultural fields and urban areas)  



●Periodically evaluate the effectiveness of water-management decisions 
 To Protect Our Aquatic Ecosystems  
● Protect, maintain and restore our water resources  
●Define water resources to include watersheds, so that water resources are viewed within a landscape, or systems 
context  
●Develop and implement site-specific Watershed Management Plans  
● Improve strategies and protocols for monitoring, sampling and analysis of all hydrologic components, including 
the atmosphere, surface water, ground water and biological communities  
●Periodically evaluate the effectiveness of conservation measures 
 To Improve Our Effectiveness  
●Provide adequate funding for the protection, maintenance and restoration of our water resources  
●Reauthorize, strengthen and fully enforce the Clean Water Act  
●Increase scientific knowledge about the effects of nutrients and toxic contaminants on water quality and impact 
on public health  
●Incorporate “best available science” in all models, methods and management decisions  
●Recognize the importance of public participation and equity in decision-making and incorporate stakeholder 
participation in all aspects of water resource assessment and policy  
●Promote awareness, understanding and appreciation of Florida ecosystems with outreach programs to educate 
the broader community 

Leadership , Lunch (bring your own bag 

lunch) & Learn and Ice Cream Social 

 
 

EVERYONE is invited to “get the scoop” on what’s happening in District 
I! 

Monday, 24 June 2013 
Navarre Library, 10am - 3pm 

$5 registration (payable to FFGC District I, mail to Tina Tuttle no later than 20 June: 6755 

Hwy 99, Molino, FL 32577)            

Bring your BOI and good ideas! 

http://events.uchastings.edu/EventList.aspx?view=EventDetails&eventidn=263&information_id=946&type=&rss=rss

